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to farmers and ranchers, and any cor-
poration engaged in the making of 
loans to producers or harvesters of 
aquatic products may become an other 
financing institution (OFI) that funds, 
discounts, and obtains other similar fi-
nancial assistance from a Farm Credit 
Bank or agricultural credit bank in 
order to extend short- and inter-
mediate-term credit to eligible bor-
rowers for authorized purposes pursu-
ant to sections 1.10(b) and 2.4(a) and (b) 
of the Act. Each OFI shall be duly or-
ganized and qualified to make loans 
and leases under the laws of each juris-
diction in which it operates. 

(b) Assured access. Each Farm Credit 
Bank or agricultural credit bank must 
fund, discount, or provide other similar 
financial assistance to any credit-
worthy OFI that: 

(1) Maintains at least 15 percent of 
its loan volume at a seasonal peak in 
loans and leases to farmers, ranchers, 
aquatic producers and harvesters. The 
Farm Credit Bank or agricultural cred-
it bank shall not include the loan as-
sets of the OFI’s parent, affiliates, or 
subsidiaries when determining compli-
ance with the requirement of this para-
graph; and 

(2) Executes a general financing 
agreement with the Farm Credit Bank 
or agricultural credit bank that estab-
lishes a financing or discount relation-
ship for at least 2 years. 

(c) Underwriting standards. Each 
Farm Credit Bank and agricultural 
credit bank shall establish objective 
policies, procedures, pricing guidelines, 
and loan underwriting standards for de-
termining the creditworthiness of each 
OFI applicant. A copy of such policies, 
procedures, guidelines, and standards 
shall be made available, upon request 
to each OFI and OFI applicant. 

(d) Denial of OFI access. A Farm Cred-
it Bank or an agricultural credit bank 
may deny the funding request of any 
creditworthy OFI that meets the condi-
tions in paragraph (b) of this section 
only when such request would: 

(1) Adversely affect a Farm Credit 
Bank or agricultural credit bank’s abil-
ity to: 

(i) Achieve and maintain established 
or projected capital levels; or 

(ii) Raise funds in the money mar-
kets; or 

(2) Otherwise expose the Farm Credit 
Bank or agricultural credit bank to 
safety and soundness risks. 

(e) Notice to applicants. Each Farm 
Credit Bank or agricultural credit 
bank shall render its decision on an 
OFI application in as expeditious a 
manner as is practicable. Upon reach-
ing a decision on an application, the 
Farm Credit Bank or agricultural cred-
it bank shall provide prompt written 
notice of its decision to the applicant. 
When the Farm Credit Bank or agricul-
tural credit bank makes an adverse 
credit decision on an application, the 
written notice shall include the spe-
cific reason(s) for the decision. 

(f) Reports to the board of directors. 
Each Farm Credit Bank and agricul-
tural credit bank shall provide its 
board of directors with a written an-
nual report regarding the scope of OFI 
program activities during the pre-
ceding fiscal year. 

[63 FR 36547, July 7, 1998, as amended at 69 
FR 29862, May 26, 2004] 

§ 614.4550 Place of discount. 

A Farm Credit Bank or agricultural 
credit bank may provide funding, dis-
counting, or other similar financial as-
sistance to any OFI applicant. How-
ever, a Farm Credit Bank or agricul-
tural credit bank cannot fund, dis-
count, or extend other similar financial 
assistance to an OFI that maintains its 
headquarters, or has more than 50 per-
cent of its outstanding loan volume to 
eligible borrowers who conduct agricul-
tural or aquatic operations in the char-
tered territory of another Farm Credit 
bank unless it notifies such bank in 
writing within five (5) business days of 
receiving the OFI’s application for fi-
nancing. Two or more Farm Credit 
banks cannot simultaneously fund the 
same OFI. 

[69 FR 29863, May 26, 2004] 

§ 614.4560 Requirements for OFI fund-
ing relationships. 

(a) As a condition for extending fund-
ing, discount and other similar finan-
cial assistance to an OFI, each Farm 
Credit Bank or agricultural credit 
bank shall require every OFI to: 
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